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QUESTION 1

Clients receiving antipsychotic drug therapy will often exhibit extrapyramidal side effects that are reversible with which of
the following agents ordered by the physician? 

A. Phenothiazines 

B. Anticholinergics 

C. Anti-Parkinsonian drugs 

D. Tricyclic agents 

Correct Answer: B 

(A) This answer is incorrect. Phenothiazines are antipsychotic drugs and produce the symptoms. (B) This answer is
correct. Anticholinergic agents are often used prophylactically for extrapyramidal symptoms. They balance cholinergic
activity in the basal ganglia of the brain. (C) This answer is incorrect. Anti- Parkinsonian drugs would increase the
symptoms. (D) This answer is incorrect. Tricyclic agents are used for symptoms of depression. 

 

QUESTION 2

A 16-month-old infant is being prepared for tetralogy of Fallot repair. In the nursing assessment, which lab value should
elicit further assessment and requires notification of physician? 

A. pH 7.39 

B. White blood cell (WBC) count 10,000 WBCs/mm3 

C. Hematocrit 60% 

D. Bleeding time of 4 minutes 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) Normal pH of arterial blood gases for an infant is 7.35?.45. (B) Normal white blood cell count in an infant is
6,000?7,500 WBCs/mm3. (C) Normal hematocrit in infant is 28%?2%. A 60% hematocrit may indicate polycythemia, a
common complication of cyanotic heart disease. (D) Normal bleeding time is 2? minutes. 

 

QUESTION 3

Morphine sulfate 4 mg IV push q2h prn for chest pain was ordered for a client in the emergency room with severe chest
pain. The nurse administering the morphine sulfate knows which of the following therapeutic actions is related to the
morphine sulfate? 

A. Increased level of consciousness 

B. Increased rate and depth of respirations 

C. Increased peripheral vasodilation 
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D. Increased perception of pain 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) Morphine sulfate, a narcotic analgesic, causes sedation and a decrease in level of consciousness. (B) The side
effects of morphine sulfate include respiratory depression. (C) Morphine sulfate causes peripheral vasodilation, which
decreases afterload, producing a decrease in the myocardial workload. (D) Morphine sulfate alters the perception of
pain through an unclear mechanism. This alteration promotes pain relief. 

 

QUESTION 4

Two hours after the second injection of haloperidol, a client complains to the nurse of a stiff neck and inability to sit still.
He is experiencing symptoms consistent with: 

A. Parkinsonism and dystonia 

B. Dystonia and akathisia 

C. Akathisia and parkinsonism 

D. Neuroleptic malignant syndrome 

Correct Answer: B 

(A) Stiff neck is consistent with a dystonic reaction, but the client has no symptoms of drooling, shuffling gait, or pill-
rolling movements characteristic of parkinsonism. (B) Stiff neck is consistent with a dystonic reaction, and inability to sit
still with varying degrees of psychomotor agitation is characteristic of akathisia. (C) The client has symptoms of dystonia
but not of parkinsonism. (D) The client has none of the characteristic symptoms of neuroleptic malignant syndrome:
hyperpyrexia, generalized muscle rigidity, mutism, obtundation, agitation, sweating, increased blood pressure and
pulse. 

 

QUESTION 5

A 48-hour-old male infant is ordered to have phototherapy. When his mother questions the nurse about its purpose, the
nurse explains that phototherapy: 

A. Prevents the development of ophthalmia neonatorum 

B. Assists the baby\\'s clotting mechanism 

C. Breaks down bilirubin in the skin into substances that can be excreted in stool or urine 

D. Increases levels of unconjugated bilirubin, thereby preventing kernicterus (brain damage) 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) The instillation of erythromycin ophthalmic preparation, not phototherapy, prevents ophthalmia neonatorum. (B) The
administration of vitamin K (AquaMEPHYTON) assists the infant\\'s clotting mechanism. (C) Excessive bilirubin
accumulates when the infant\\'s liver cannothandle the increased load caused by the breakdown of red blood cells
postnatally. This excessive bilirubin seeps out of the blood and into the tissues, staining them yellow. Phototherapy
accelerates the removal of bilirubin from the skin by breaking it down into substances that can be excreted in stool or
urine. (D) Phototherapy decreases levels of unconjugated bilirubin, thereby preventing kernicterus. 
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QUESTION 6

When giving discharge instructions to a 24-year-old client who had a short-arm cast applied for a fractured right ulna,
the nurse recognizes the importance of telling him that the drying time for a plaster of Paris cast is approximately: 

A. 30 minutes 

B. 1

Correct Answer: D 

(A) Synthetic cast materials harden in 3

 

QUESTION 7

A client has been taking lithium 300 mg po bid for the past two weeks. This morning her lithium level was 1 mEq/L. The
nurse should: 

A. Notify the physician immediately 

B. Hold the morning lithium dose and continue to observe the client 

C. Administer the morning lithium dose as scheduled 

D. Obtain an order for benztropine (Cogentin) 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) There is no need to phone the physician because the lithium level is within therapeutic range and because there are
no indications of toxicity present. (B) There is no reason to withhold the lithium because the blood level is within
therapeutic range. Also, it is necessary to give the medication as scheduled to maintain adequate blood levels. (C) The
lab results indicate that the client\\'s lithium level is within therapeutic range (0.2?.4 mEq/L), so the medication should be
given as ordered. (D) Benztropine is an antiparkinsonism drug frequently given to counteractextrapyramidal symptoms
associated with the administration of antipsychotic drugs (not lithium). 

 

QUESTION 8

Four days after admission for cirrhosis of the liver, the nurse observes the following when assessing a male client:
increased irritability, asterixis, and changes in his speech pattern. Which of the following foods would be appropriate for
his bedtime snack? 

A. Fresh fruit 

B. A milkshake 

C. Saltine crackers and peanut butter 

D. A ham and cheese sandwich 

Correct Answer: A 
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(A) High levels of ammonia, a by-product of protein metabolism, can precipitate metabolic encephalopathy. These
clients need a diet high in carbohydrates and bulk. (B) Metabolic encephalopathy of the brain associated with liver
failure is precipitated by elevated ammonia levels. Ammonia is a by-product of protein metabolism. (C, D) Metabolic
encephalopathy in liver failure is precipitated by elevated ammonia levels. Ammonia is a by-product of protein
metabolism. 

 

QUESTION 9

A client was admitted to the hospital after falling in her home. At the time of admission, her blood alcohol level was 0.27
mg%. Her family indicates that she has been drinking a fifth of vodka a day for the past 9 months. She had her last drink
30 minutes prior to admission. Alcohol withdrawal symptoms would most likely be exhibited by her: 

A. Two to 4 hours after the last drink 

B. Six to 8 hours after the last drink 

C. Immediately on admission D. Twenty-four hours after the last drink 

Correct Answer: B 

(A) This answer is incorrect. Alcohol withdrawal usually begins approximately 6? hours after the last drink. (B) This
answer is correct. It takes approximately 6? hours for metabolism of alcohol. (C) This answer is incorrect. The alcohol is
still in the system, as indicated by the high blood alcohol level. (D) This answer is incorrect. Symptoms of alcohol
withdrawal usually begin within 6? hours of the last drink. 

 

QUESTION 10

A client undergoes a transurethral resection, prostate (TURP). He returns from surgery with a three-way continuous
Foley irrigation of normal saline in progress. The purpose of this bladder irrigation is to prevent: 

A. Bladder spasms 

B. Clot formation 

C. Scrotal edema 

D. Prostatic infection 

Correct Answer: B 

(A) The purpose of bladder irrigation is not to prevent bladder spasms, but to drain the bladder and decrease clot
formation and obstruction. (B) A three-way system of bladder irrigation will cleanse the bladder and prevent formation of
blood clots. A catheter obstructed by clots or other debris will cause prostatic distention and hemorrhage. (C) Scrotal
edema seldom occurs after TURP. Bladder irrigation will not prevent this complication. (D) Prostatic infection seldom
occurs after TURP. Bladder irrigation will not prevent this complication. 

 

QUESTION 11

A new mother experiences strong uterine contractions while breast-feeding her baby. She excitedly rings for the nurse.
When the nurse arrives the mother tells her, "Something is wrong. This is like my labor." Which reply by the nurse
identifies the physiological response of the client? 
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A. "Your breasts are secreting a hormone that enters your bloodstream and causes your abdominal muscles to
contract." 

B. "Prolactin increases the blood supply to your uterus, and you are feeling the effects of this blood vessel
engorgement." 

C. "The same hormone that is released in response to the baby\\'s sucking, causing milk to flow, also causes the uterus
to contract." 

D. "There is probably a small blood clot or placental fragment in your uterus, and your uterus is contracting to expel it." 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) Mammary growth as well as milk production and maintenance in the breast occur in response to hormones
produced primarily by the hypothalamus and the pituitary gland. (B) Prolactin stimulates the alveolar cells of the breast
to produce milk. It is important in the initiation of breast-feeding. (C) Oxytocin, which is released by the posterior
pituitary, stimulates the let-down reflex by contraction of the myoepithelial cells surrounding the alveoli. In addition, it
causes contractions of the uterus and uterine involution. (D) Afterpains may occur with retained placental fragments. A
boggy uterus and continued bleeding are other symptoms that occur in response to retained placental fragments. 

 

QUESTION 12

A 9-year-old child was in the garage with his father, who was repairing a lawnmower. Some gasoline ignited and caused
an explosion. His father was killed, and the child has split- thickness and full-thickness burns over 40% of his upper
body, face, neck, and arms. All of the following nursing diagnoses are included on his care plan. Which of these nursing
diagnoses should have top priority during the first 24?8 hours postburn? 

A. Pain related to tissue damage from burns 

B. Potential for infection related to contamination of wounds 

C. Fluid volume deficit related to increased capillary permeability 

D. Potential for impaired gas exchange related to edema of respiratory tract 

Correct Answer: D 

(A, B, C) These answers are all correct; however, maintenance of airway is the top priority. (D) Persons burned about
the face and neck during an explosion are also likely to suffer burns of the respiratory tract, which can lead to edema
and respiratory arrest. 

 

QUESTION 13

A male client receives 10 U of regular human insulin SC at 9:00 AM. The nurse would expect peak action from this
injection to occur at: A. 9:30 AM 

B. 10:30 AM 

C. 12 noon 

D. 4:00 PM 

Correct Answer: C 
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(A) This is too early for peak action to occur. (B) This is too early for peak action to occur. (C) Regular insulin peak
action occurs 2? hours after administration. (D) This is too late for peak action to occur. 

 

QUESTION 14

A client is experiencing visual problems at school. She has complained of difficulty seeing the blackboard and squinting.
She no longer likes to participate in physical activities such as softball. The client has displayed possible classic
symptoms of which refractive error? 

A. Astigmatism 

B. Hyperopia 

C. Myopia 

D. Amblyopia 

Correct Answer: C 

(A) Visual images are blurred and distorted. (B) Symptoms are headaches, burning eyes, fatigue, squinting, and
difficulty reading. (C) These symptoms are classic for myopia. (D) Amblyopia is not a refractive error. It is a loss of vision
in one or both eyes. 

 

 

QUESTION 15

In addition to changing the mother\\'s position to relieve cord pressure, the nurse may employ the following measure (s)
in the event that she observes the cord out of the vagina: 

A. Immediately pour sterile saline on the cord, and repeat this every 15 minutes to prevent drying. 

B. Cover the cord with a wet sponge. 

C. Apply a cord clamp to the exposed cord, and cover with a sterile towel. 

D. Keep the cord warm and moist by continuous applications of warm, sterile saline compresses. 

Correct Answer: D 

(A) Saline should be warmed; waiting 15 minutes may not keep the cord moist. (B) This choice does not specify what
the sponge was "wet" with. (C) This measure would stop circulation to the fetus. (D) The cord should be kept warm and
moist to maintain fetal circulation. This measure is an accepted nursing action. 
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